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BID REVIEW - HILLCREST & HILLSIDE BOOSTER PUMP STATIONS

COUNCIL STRATEGIC INITIATIVE ADDRESSED:
Provide sustainable water quality & environmental infrastructure

SUMMARY STATEMENT:
This is a joint project between the City of Longview and Beacon Hill Water and Sewer District to replace
deteriorated pump stations and increase pumping and reservoir storage capacity.  The project involves
demolishing two 0.5 million gallon capacity reinforced concrete reservoirs and two pump stations, constructing
two new booster pump stations, installing approximately 1700 feet of ductile iron main of various sizes up to
20-inch, installing approximately 125 feet of storm drain piping, rehabilitating approximately 1000 feet of storm
drain pipe using cured-in-place pipe, replacing perimeter vent screening, soffits, and roof drains on the
remaining reservoirs, and improving access to the site.

On May 25, 2017, six bids were received as follows:

$3,510,721.54 - Tapani Inc., Battle Ground, WA
$4,122,994.54 - Strider Construction Co., Inc., Bellingham, WA
$4,221,225.00 - James W. Fowler Co., Dallas, OR
$4,305,203.57 - McClure & Sons, Inc., Mill Creek, WA
$4,384,200.89 - TEK Construction Inc., Bellingham, WA
$4,601,135.97 - Stellar J Corp., Woodland, WA

$3,700,000.00 - Engineer’s Estimate

All six bids received were determined to be regular and responsive.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY:
This project is funded by the Water Construction Fund, Beacon Hill Water and Sewer District, and the
Stormwater Fund.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:
Motion to accept the low bid and award a contract to Tapani, Inc. in the amount of $3,510,721.54

STAFF CONTACT:
Ivona Kininmonth, Project Engineer
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